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Your office replied to our petition through a letter dated November 25, 2021.  In the letter, the 

EACOP Company and TotalEnergies noted that the EACOP Company was “actively engaging 

with [Kyotera] District in relation to the value of some specific crops, notably coffee and 

bananas.”  

 

The letter further read, “Kyotera District has written to the CGV [Chief Government Valuer] 

proposing that they use rates similar to Lwengo. Upon CGV instruction, EACOP would apply 

the updated rates.” 

 

Before the EACOP Company could update us on whether the Kyotera EACOP project-affected 

persons (PAPs) would be paid based on the updated compensation rates as indicated in your 

office’s letter of November 25, 2021, an informal meeting was held in Maya-Kakuuto in Kyotera 

district on Tuesday April 5, 2022. 

Two EACOP PAPs from Nabigasa sub-county in Kyotera district were transported by NewPlan to 

the meeting. The PAPs were requested to convince other PAPs in Nabigasa sub-county, Kyotera 

district to accept to be paid based on the low compensation rates of Shs. 33,000 for a coffee plant 

and Shs. 25,000 for a banana plant. We have roundly rejected these rates.  

It is notable that a banana bunch may go for Shs. 25,000 but the EACOP Company wants to 

compensate us for a whole banana plant that provides us with annual harvests at the same price. 

This is unfair.   

Further, Kyotera EACOP PAPs are being forced to open bank accounts yet issues related to unfair 

compensation haven’t been addressed. In March 2022 for instance, the TotalEnergies’ Community 

Liaison Officer for Kyotera district took PAPs to Centenary Bank in Kyotera district to compel 

them to open bank accounts. 

To resolve our grievances once and for all, we are requesting for a meeting between the EACOP 

Company, TotalEnergies E&P (U) and the Kyotera EACOP PAPs. The meeting should take place 

in Nabigasa sub-county in Kyotera district on Wednesday April 20, 2022 or another date that is 

convenient for you.  

We hope that in the meeting, which our MPs and district leaders should participate in, we will once 

and for all address the issues related to: 

• The low and unfair compensation rates that the EACOP Company wants to use to 

compensate the Kyotera EACOP PAPs; 

• The underhand methods being used by TotalEnergies’ sub-contractors to compel the 

Kyotera PAPs to accept low compensation and; 

• The intimidation and other tactics being used to compel the Kyotera EACOP PAPs to open 

bank accounts to receive low compensation. 

We look forward to a positive response from you. 

CC:  
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• The Minister of Energy and Mineral Development 

• The Minister for Lands, Housing and Urban Planning 

• The Chairperson, Natural Resources Committee of Parliament 

• The Chairperson, Human Rights Committee of Parliament 

• The L.C. 5 Chairperson, Kyotera district 

• The Chairperson, Kyotera District Land Board 

• The Executive Director, Petroleum Authority of Uganda 

• The Chairperson, Uganda Human Rights Commission (UHRC) 

• The Chairperson, UN Human Rights Office   

• All Area MPs 


